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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, March 21, 2019
10:30-11:30 noon – The Perley School
In attendance: Selectman Doug Dawes; Superintendent Carol Jacobs; Chair Pam Lundquist, Tina Los, Essex County Asset Builder Network; Pastor Brent Fugate
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE – The committee approved the Meeting Minutes for 2/14 and 2/28/2019.
Re: Debrief from Hidden in Plain Sight – Everyone agreed that we are thrilled to have had attendance of 100+ people at our event on Tuesday night! Feedback from attendees was great, we heard that the presentations were eye-opening and informative. 

Doug heard from someone that we could consider a different “flow management,” that people were waiting in line too long, afraid to leave their place if they wanted to check out the tables. We thought we could either give numbers to people as they come in, or it might work to direct people up the other staircase, so they could walk by the tables as they waited for their tours. 
Tina thinks we could learn a lot from a short 2-5 question survey to parents  asking 1) how did you learn about this event 2) What interested you about this event, what brought you here, 3) What other events would you like to see. Carol indicated that we could certainly do that. Tina also said that we could promote the Youth Rec Center at the same time. 

We all agreed that we could present this event again, perhaps next Spring or Fall. We discussed  doing a mini-version of the event at school open houses (GMHS, Thurs., Septl 5th and Penn Brook Wed & Thurs. Sept. 18th & 19th). 

Re: Update on budgetary issues/vision for the future – Doug told us that in the Town budget to be presented at Town Meeting (May 6th), GeorgetownCCC does have a line item, with $20K in it. We will have $25K and $25K being deposited in the the next two years, respectively. 
Re: The Youth Rec Center – Carol told us about the March 7th General Membership PTA Meeting held at the Georgetown Flatbreads Restaurant. Many people were in attendance. The PTA would like to support the Youth Rec Center however it can. Attendees were enthusiastic about the idea of serving on a Steering Committee to create FRIENDS of the Georgetown Youth Rec Center and get corporate donations. We talked about scheduling monthly meetings for youth, perhaps on Friday nights to get the Youth Rec Center set up and decide on what donations we would like. We can use Sign-up Genius for donations. We could invite the kids to a Paint Party and have them paint murals and more.   
The CPC has agreed to fund the project behind Perley School to create basketball, bocce & shuffleboard courts. Park & Rec is the only department with no paid personnel. A Recreation and Youth Services position has been proposed that would be responsible for West Street fields, Littles Hill field, ALP Park, the Rt 133 Dog Park, and the Youth Rec Center from the Park & Rec budget. Potentially GCCC money could be approved to support Rec Center programming. 
Re: Essex County Asset Builder Network (ECAB) -  ECAB is looking for a small contribution, such as $2500 one year and $5000 the next for future survey efforts, to help show Tower Foundation funders that ECAB has buy-in from each of the six communities.  In considering future funding, if ECAB  can show tangible community support toward the sustainability of this regional service network, they will be more successful in securing continued funding for the work. The Committee VOTED: To approve a contribution from GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee TO Essex County Asset Builder Network (ECAB), conditionally on the premise that Georgetown’s FY2020 town budget is approved at Town Meeting on May 6th, of $2500 in FY2020 and $5000 in FY2021. 
This contribution is in recognition of the support ECAB has and will continue to offer to the Town of Georgetown, including numerous parent and teacher training sessions, conducting bi-annual Attitude & Behavior surveys of our students grades 6-12, and professional support to help us implement various substance abuse prevention initiatives based on the 40 Developmental Assets. Tina will send Pam a sample Memorandum of Understanding, which we will sign at the next meeting. 

Re: Suggestions for April 25th GCCC Meeting Agenda: 1) Future Priorities  2) Budget Review, 3) Expanding the Coalition, 4) Potential future Fly Sense Devices purchase 5) Possible Parent Workshop Series for the Fall using parent panels to generate dialog 6) Fall 2019 Attitudes & Behavior Survey 7) May 13-17 Prevention Week (activities related to #8) 8) Georgetown Youth Rec Center Update, Activities & FRIENDS of the Georgetown Youth Rec Center. 
UPCOMING MEETINGS 

Steering Committee Meetings, Thursdays, 10:30-11:30am – The Perley School
April 25th, 2019; May 23rd, 2019; June 20th, 2019.
ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30pm.
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist

Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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